February 9, 2007
Carole J. Washburn, Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P. O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

Re:
In the Matter of Penalty Assessment Against Genie Service Company, Inc.

Docket No. TE-061753
Dear Ms. Washburn:  

This letter serves to formally notify the Commission, pursuant to WAC 480-07-730(4), that Genie Service Company and Commission Staff (the Parties) have reached a settlement.  We expect to file the proposed settlement soon in accordance with the Notice Suspending Procedural Schedule and Cancelling Hearing that issued today.

The Parties intend to ask for a streamlined review of the settlement and waive both the initial order and presentation of the settlement.
Sincerely,

ROBERT M MCKENNA
Attorney General
JENNIFER CAMERON-RULKOWSKI
Assistant Attorney General 
Counsel for the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
JCR:tmw
cc:
Parties
DAN CARTER

Chief Financial Officer

Genie Service Company, Inc.

